
From: Robert A. Oklejas [mailto:roklejas@pumpengineering.com]  
Sent: Friday, November 04, 2005 10:31 AM 
To: 'RRONKKO@aol.com' 
Subject: RE: The Fraud of Wanda Schindley & Petar Makara Exposed 
 
Barry, 
You must have inadvertently sent me this vicious attack on Peter and 
Wanda, two people for whom I have the highest admiration. 
My own experience with you has been a nightmare. Not only did you bring 
a lawsuit against me without cause (because I told you before you filed 
the suit, that I would give you all the JRI records and gladly quit the 
JRI), you prolonged the suit, forcing my attorney to go to New York at 
least twice and costing me over $35,000 in legal expenses, when it 
should have cost me nothing. I had to take a second mortgage on my home, 
for which I am still paying, so every month I reminded about what kind 
of person you really are.  
You might remember that it was I who first proposed the JRI. And I and 
people I brought into the JRI that gave all the money to start JRI and 
fund its initial years. I paid many of your expenses, you eat my food 
and slept in my home.  
I have never met anyone like you Barry, and never wish to meet anyone 
like you again.  
You whole career has been to justify Joseph Broz Tito, a water boy for 
the British, who's main task was TO COVER UP the Serbian Holocaust. You 
are a worthy successor to your hero. And when Kosovo is ripped from 
Serbia, Tito final legacy will have been written. 
You better check your e mail address book and never cross my path again, 
Robert Oklejas     
 


